
  Little Crow Archery Club Minutes 
December 6th, 2023, 7:00 PM, Indoor Range 

www.littlecrowarcheryclub.com 
 

_X_ Cal Lee, President (5/25) 
Started 2021 

_X_ Dave Frey, Vice President 

(5/25) Started 2022 

_X_ Louis Schweim, Treasurer (5/25)  
Started 2022 

 

_X_ Zach Dressel, Secretary (5/24)   

Started 2019 

_X_ Zach Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

__ Zeke Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

_X_ Matt Mackedanz, Director 

(5/24) Started 2022 

_X_ Tom Bullert, Director (5/25) 

Started 2023 

__ Ron Smith, Director (5/25)  

Started 2023 

__ Chris Mack, Director (5/24)  

Started 2022 

_X_ Brent Duenow, Director (5/24)  

Started 2020 

 

 

Secretary’s Report – November notes were read. Matt motioned to accept report, 

Dave second. Approved 

 Treasurers Report –Balances: Checking: $2,928.28, Youth $1501.49. Zach motioned 

to accept report, Brent second. Approved  

Old Business:  

• Reviewed Dec 2nd youth shoot. Shoot was the same time as 3M holiday party at 
fairgrounds. Work with fairgrounds to schedule during another youth event next year. 
Would like to advertise better next year. 

• Discussed upcoming open house. Membership sheets printed. Need to get cash out of 
bank. Everything else is ready. 

• Discussed upcoming Girl Scout shoot. Will set up at 4PM and be done at 7PM. Zach, Cal, 
and Louis will help. 

• Outdoor range repairs. Cal working on an inventory of what we need and getting prices. 
Once done, he will present to the city for them to help pay. 

New Business:  

• Jeremy was present to discuss 4-H Shooting Sports night. Will be on Thursdays from 6PM-
9PM. Will be from January 18th to March 28th. 

• Discussed hosting MSAA Regionals again. Will do January 27-28 and February 3-4. The 
range will be shut down 8AM-5PM those days. Saturdays shooting times will be 9AM-3PM 
and Sundays will be 9AM-2PM. A flyer will be sent out with more info. Will also need 
volunteers, a sign up sheet will also be put at range in January. 

• Discussed our insurance policy renewal. The prices seem high and we may be paying for 
more than we need. Cal is going to look into other local options. 



• Discussed renewing Chamber of Commerce. We deiced to renew. We can get stuff put on 
the table tents. We need to make sure we get stuff into the Chamber 3 months in advance. 
 

Open Discussion:  

• Money slot not working on pop machine. Motioned to pay up to $200 to fix. Louis motion, 
Dave 2nd. 

• MSAA policy meeting will be January 13th in Kimball. 
 

Meeting Closure: 
Zach motioned to close, Louis second. 
 
Next Meeting: December 6th at 7:00 PM at indoor range. 

Range Use: Open!  

Upcoming Events: MSAA Regionals January 27-28, February 3-4. 

 

Current Board Members   
President – Cal Lee—320-583-4082 -- cal@hutchtel.net 
Vice President - Dave Frey -- 952-486-9351 -- davebeeoutdoors@gmail.com 
Treasurer – Louis Schweim -- 320-223-5713 -- louisschweim@hotmail.com 
Secretary – Zach Dressel -- 320-296-3045 -- zachdressel16@hotmail.com  
Director – Zach Nott -- 320-510-5037 -- zach-51@hotmail.com  
Director – Zeke Nott -- 507-828-5561 -- zeke5451@hotmail.com  
Director – Brent Duenow -- 320-510-2895 -- fuzzyduenow@yahoo.com  
Director – Matt Mackedanz -- 320-582-0322 -- r7mac@yahoo.com  
Director – Chris Mack -- 605-670-2426 -- ctmack.ag@gmail.com  
Director – Tom Bullert -- 320-224-3755 -- t.bullert@gmail.com 
Director – Ron Smith – 612-590-2414 -- rlsmith@hutchtel.net 

mailto:rlsmith@hutchtel.net

